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Friday 10th February 2023

Creating Tomorrow’s Citizens Today

All-through news
We are now midway through this term and the
differences from the start of the term are evident to
all. Both the mornings and evenings are getting
lighter and this has been significant for the many
sporting fixtures that our children and young people
have participated in both at KS2 and within the
secondary phases. Our rich programme of trips, visits,
competitions and events has continued to roll out,
with even more variety next half term.

Indeed, I have just returned from a wonderful
concert, held in the Larch. Our brass players were
joined by 4 Mill Mead musicians and parents and
family friends enthusiastically supported children
who have only been playing their brass instruments
for a short time. The confidence of the players was
impressive as they performed solos, duets and then
to our delight, a jazz piece. Real jazz indeed with sixth
formers  and a Y10, along with the amazing Mr Peach,
playing the beat and the younger students able to
perform solo improvisations.  I look forward to seeing
these musicians when they are part of the senior Big
Band and perhaps playing at Ronnies Scott’s!

There is definitely a feeling of “hope” and “spring in
the air! I hope you too felt good when you no doubt
saw that hertford was rated “the fifth happiest place
to live in the East of England”. Withstanding the other
places, we proudly saw that along with good
transport links , the article spoke of good schools.
Simon Balle All through School and Abel Smith were
named as “the go to schools”!

However, on a very different note, I am sure that
everyone has been saddened by the images we have
seen of the earthquake’s destruction in Turkey and
northern Syria.  Many have been moved to donate; a
local family, the Browns, are leading a collection of
items in Hertford.

Collection to help those affected by the
Earthquake inTurkey and Syria

“For anyone wishing to support and donate items to
the people affected by the Earthquake in Turkey and
Syria, we will be accepting drop off donations in a
marquee that will be set up outside the school
canteen between 8am and 2pm Monday 13th
February to Friday 17th February. Please see the
attached poster which details the specific items that
are being requested.”

Thank you!

May we wish everyone a safe and restful half term.
School reopens on Tuesday 21 February.



Music
Find our latest music news here -
https://www.simonballe.herts.sch.uk/musical-news-f
ebruary-2023
From Trinity exam success, to woodwind beginners’
celebration, meeting more of our ambassadors and
celebrating piano! Our musicians have been very
busy!

We have lots of concerts and celebrations coming up
this term, please see our What’s On Page for all the
dates and  details.
https://www.simonballe.herts.sch.uk/music/whats-on
/

Curriculum
We pride ourselves on the work our staff have put
into creating the broad and balanced curriculum that
our students study. This information can be viewed in
two formats: as an all-through curriculum map that
charts the progression through a subject, or as a
summary of what each year group studies each term.
Depending on which version you are looking at, select
either the year group or subject area from the right
hand side of the page and then scroll to the bottom to
access the relevant document.

Vacancies
Come and join us- vacancies at Simon Balle All
Through School. Thank you for spreading the word
about our recruitment drive; recently we have
appointed some excellent teachers.

We are now looking to recruit for September (if not
earlier!)
A female teacher of PE
Head of Business Studies
Head of English
(the above are currently advertised in "Teach in
Herts")
We continue to want to hear from colleagues who
would like to work as TAs in the secondary phase-
particularly supporting students with special
educational needs
We shall shortly be advertising for a primary
teacher
If you are interested in any of the above or think
you would love to work in a school that is driven by
values and a commitment to the highest quality
teaching and learning, do get in touch and we can
discuss this further with you!
creaseyj@simonballe.herts.sch.uk

SEND appointments
If you would like to book a virtual appointment of up
to 15 minutes with a member of the SEND team use
the following link:
https://calendly.com/send-drop-ins/send-drop-in-me
etings?month=2022-12

World Book Day

The RSPB's Big Schools' Birdwatch 2023
On Thursday 2nd February 14 students from years 6,
7, 8, 9 and 13 did the RSPB's Big Schools' Birdwatch
2023. The birdwatch is really important because it
helps the RSPB to monitor bird numbers and check
whether species are in decline.
We explored the school grounds and saw a variety of
different species including woodpigeon, blackbird,
jackdaw, black-headed gull, magpie, pied wagtail, blue
tit and great tit. The highlights were a chaffinch and a
large buzzard.
Well done to everyone who participated. Our results
have been recorded by the RSPB and will be used as
part of the RSPB's future conservation efforts.

This diagram shows the top 10 birds that we saw:

This diagram shows the number of birds that have
been counted so far during the Big Schools'
Birdwatch across the country.

https://www.simonballe.herts.sch.uk/musical-news-february-2023
https://www.simonballe.herts.sch.uk/musical-news-february-2023
https://www.simonballe.herts.sch.uk/music/whats-on/
https://www.simonballe.herts.sch.uk/music/whats-on/
https://www.simonballe.herts.sch.uk/curriculum-overview/
https://www.simonballe.herts.sch.uk/curriculum-years/
mailto:creaseyj@simonballe.herts.sch.uk
https://calendly.com/send-drop-ins/send-drop-in-meetings?month=2022-12
https://calendly.com/send-drop-ins/send-drop-in-meetings?month=2022-12


Discounted Saracens tickets for schools
For anyone that hasn’t attended one of our Big
Games before - it is way more than 80 minutes of
world class rugby; the show before, during and after
the game will be fantastic fun and a great experience
to share -You Tube
linkhttps://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XkUk5xum8
AU

● Saracens v Harlequins, Saturday 25th March
2023 at Tottenham Hotspur Stadium:

● Web link
https://www.saracens.com/theshowdown3/

The discount/promotion code I have set up for you is
- SD10PC5J54
Please see below how to use the code –

• Please head to the Website
https://www.saracens.com/theshowdown3/ and
navigate to Showdown 3 ticketing site.
• Choose the seats you require, click on the
basket then insert the promotional code in the box.
• The discount will be applied to the total of

your basket.
• Proceed to payment and checkout as
instructed.

Home to school transport

Consultation on Home to School Transport (all ages)

Hertfordshire County Council is asking for your
views on its home-school/college transport policies.
They would like feedback on policy changes and on
other proposals, including on issues such as the role
of passenger assistants, the 19-25 transport policy,
the charging structure for transport for 16-18 year
olds, and personal travel budgets.

Find out more and respond to the consultation

Consultation closing date: 26 March 2023
(11.45pm)

Families in Focus - new courses starting in February
(ages 5-11)

Families in Focus offer training courses for parents of
primary school aged children living in Hertfordshire.
The award-winning courses are delivered by
experienced, trained and accredited facilitators and
cover a range of topics.They have the following new
six week courses starting in February:

● Handling anger in your child with

Autism/ADHD (Monday lunchtimes, or

evenings, starting 20 Feb)

● Handling anger in your child with

Autism/ADHD (Wednesday evenings,

started 22 Feb)

● Handling anger in your family (Wednesday
mornings, starting 22 Feb)

View all Families in Focus courses on the Local Offer

Online workshop ADD-Vance - Supporting Siblings

Monday 20 Feb 10 - 11.30am
A free online introductory workshop for
parents/carers of children up to 18 years with a
diagnosis or suspected diagnosis of ADHD and/or
Autism.  Understanding the unique needs of siblings
and developing strategies to meet their needs.

PSA news
Doughies Pizza Event - 3rd March

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XkUk5xum8AU
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XkUk5xum8AU
https://www.saracens.com/theshowdown3/
https://www.saracens.com/theshowdown3/
https://www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/about-the-council/consultations/schools/consultation-on-home-school-transport.aspx
https://www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/microsites/local-offer/courses-and-activities-in-hertfordshire/things-to-do/find-courses-and-things-to-do-new?service=eventLocalOffer&term=Families%20in%20Focus&pageIndex=0
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/supporting-siblings-free-online-workshop-tickets-479828067667


If you are a Doughie’s fan or just love a good quality
PSA pizza or cookie, then it’s time to place your
Doughies orders, for delivery on Friday 3rd March.
Kits (vegan kits available) can be ordered directly
from Doughies by Monday 27th February, but
please do remember to include your child’s name
and class when ordering!

Important information: Named Larch Centre
orders will be distributed via classrooms and sent
home. Named orders from across the secondary
phase are welcome but MUST BE COLLECTED
from outside the reception office immediately after
school on Friday 3rd. Please set a reminder, as any
unclaimed kits will be assumed unwanted if not
collected by 4.30pm. They will not keep
unrefrigerated over the weekend and we are
unable to offer home deliveries or refunds.
https://doughies.co.uk/products/simon-balle

Standon Calling, 20-23rd July 2023

🌞Standon for Schools is back 🌞
When a booking is made via our unique link, the
PSA will receive a percentage of the sale at no cost
to the customer.  Please share with friends and
family, making sure to copy and paste this link.....
https://go.kaboodle.co.uk/simon-balle-all-through-
school-SG138AJ

Quiz Night - save the date
We are delighted to share that, back by popular
demand, we will be hosting “A Quiz with A Twist” on
30th September.  Please save the date!!
If you are interested in volunteering at future events
such as the quiz night or supporting the bar at any of
the music events, please register via this form. You
will be contacted about volunteer opportunities in
due course. Thank you in advance.

Stikins name labels
Stikins offers sticky name labels, suitable for uniform,
PE kits, shoes, lunch bags, water bottles and more.
When you enter 17988, our school ID, a percentage
of your order total will be donated to Simon Balle
PSA, at no cost to you.

https://doughies.co.uk/products/simon-balle
https://go.kaboodle.co.uk/simon-balle-all-through-school-SG138AJ
https://go.kaboodle.co.uk/simon-balle-all-through-school-SG138AJ
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScj7_Uefa0gBJuQMdYBMK5xeRdkIAJugS4WIzERIk8YxONSRQ/viewform


Dates for the diary

Secondary news

Reward trip to the annual Festival of
Literature at Bishop’s Stortford College
On Monday 6th February students in years 7 and 8
went to Bishop’s Stortford College for the annual
Festival of Literature to reward them for their help in
the library and participation in library events and
competitions. We met bestselling cartoonist James
Parsons and did a cartoon drawing masterclass with

him.

Safer Internet Day
This week we held assemblies for all students,
centred on the theme of ‘Want to Talk About It?’, to
raise awareness around Safer Internet Day. As well as
celebrating what is good about the internet, we
explored possible issues that could occur with
algorithms, filter bubbles and digital footprints as
well as how to reach out if things go wrong.
Here is a link with some practical tips to support you
to begin conversations at home and guidance on
age-appropriate online safety advice:
Ages 11 - 13
Ages 14+

February PE News
Basketball
Well done to the Senior team yesterday who beat
Broxbourne in an entertaining game.

The Year 7 Boys have also started their season with
games against Chauncy and Richard Hale, close
games and a good competitive experience for the
boys.

Sportshall Athletics
Round 2 of the LVSSA Sportshall athletics league took
place on Wednesday. Seven schools participated in
the event and our 20 leaders were fantastic and
pivotal in the running of the event. Our Year 7 girls
were beaten by a point on the night but overall are
leading and have qualified for the final in two weeks
time. The Year 8 Girls finished 4th overall and have
also made the final. The Boys competed well, but both
boys teams finished 5th just failing to make the final.

https://www.internetmatters.org/safer-internet-day/#:~:text=Safer%20Internet%20Day%202023%20takes,support%20your%20child's%20digital%20journey.
https://www.internetmatters.org/advice/11-13/
https://www.internetmatters.org/advice/14plus/


We now look forward to the final which takes place
on Wednesday 22nd February at Wodson Park.

Herts schools cross country championships

Last Saturday the Herts Cross Country
Championships took place at Verulamium Park in
glorious Spring conditions on a very fast surface.
Three of our top Year 7 students took part. In the
Girls race Cora N started fast and was in the top 4
for the first half of the race, however tired to finish
14th overall just outside the English schools
selection positions (Top 12), however Cora is a star
of the future with a superb attitude and a will to
attack any race, so a big well done to her. Lilia
finished in the top 30 and ran very well. Jack T in
the Boys race ran very well in a race with over 80
boys starting. Jack started well and was comfortably
in the top 40 and used his speed over the last 400m
to make up a lot of ground to finish in the top 30.
Well done to the three Year 7’s who represented
Simon Balle and all three have an exciting future
ahead of them.

Football News
The Football season is now in full swing alongside our
Saturday fixtures. We played Sandringham a couple
of weeks ago with both Year 7 & 10’s winning
convincingly with the Year 8 & 9 teams losing
narrowly by a goal in both games.
The Year 9 Boys beat Goffs Churchgate on Thursday
in a very competitive match. The boys went 2-0 up
only for Goffs Churchgate to close the gap to 3-3 with
Simon Balle scoring in the last 5mins. J Wilson and O
Stacey played very well up front leading the line
superbly. The boys now play Broxbourne in their final
District game.

The Year 10 Boys have had a fantastic start to 2023,
winning both district group games 3-1. It was
excellent to have over 20 students wanting to
represent the school within our Saturday morning
friendly fixtures with a convincing win over
Sandringham.
Our Yr11 boys have had a great run in the County
Cup making it to the quarter final. They were just
edged out on Weds 4-3 but showed great skill, desire
and teamwork. Next match vs Leventhorpe on March
2nd.

The Year 7 boys recorded a good result this week
against Goffs, winning 1-0 in the District Cup.
Our next Round of Saturday fixtures take place on the
25th February against The Katherine Warrington
School.

Hockey news
We have had lots of hockey opportunities this term
across all year groups. The year 7 boys had their first
friendly match against Haileybury in preparation for
the county tournament that will take place after half
term. The boys were excited to play and started with
great energy, going 2-0 up in a matter of minutes. The
game then settled and there were attacking chances
and goals for both teams. The boys finished the match
winning 5-3.

Earlier this week we entered an U16 boys team into
the county tournament for the first time. Despite
having never played as a team, the boys played some



excellent hockey against some very strong teams. It
has been a real positive to see an increase in the
number of boys wanting to play hockey.
Finally, we took the Y11 girls to John Warner school
to play in the Y11/Senior tournament. The girls really
stepped up their level of play to compete against
some very strong teams.

Library Harry Potter quiz
The annual Harry Potter quiz took place in the main
library yesterday lunchtime.
Congratulations to the runners-up Isabelle, Eloise,
Jackson, Jude and Mr Robins and the winners Emma
and  Adele.
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LIVE STREAMING
Live streaming has become a popular feature of many apps and platforms. 
By understanding why it is popular and what your child may come across, 
parents and carers can help children have a more positive online experience.

There are several factors that can make watching or creating live streams 
potentially harmful for children and young people including:

Content
If they’re watching other people’s live streams, children could be exposed to 
age-inappropriate content, including sexual or violent content.

Offensive comments
If a young person’s live stream is open to the public, viewers may be able to 
leave negative or inappropriate comments on feeds.

Inappropriate contact
There can be hundreds, potentially thousands, of people watching a live 
stream, including people who might be looking to hurt or exploit children and 
young people. In order to manipulate children, these people may attempt 
to trick them into engaging in sexual activity, flatter them with positive 
comments or gifts, or make threats to try to force them to do things they don’t 
want to do.

The Child Exploitation and Online Protection Centre 
(CEOP) has published a short guide with practical 
steps and conversation starters to help children stay 
safer while live streaming.

SPRING 2023

ONLINE SAFETY 
NEWS

01438 544487 
hertsforlearning.co.uk
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https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/what-is-live-streaming/
http://www.hertsforlearning.co.uk
https://www.linkedin.com/company/herts-for-learning/?originalSubdomain=uk
https://www.hertsforlearning.co.uk/hfl-blog
https://www.instagram.com/hertsforlearning/
https://twitter.com/hertslearning/
https://www.facebook.com/Hertsforlearning/
https://www.hertsforlearning.co.uk/
http://www.hertsforlearning.co.uk
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/what-is-live-streaming/
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JESSIE AND FRIENDS : ONLINE SAFETY 
EDUCATION FOR 4-7 YEAR OLD CHILDREN
The CEOP Jessie and Friends website is designed for children aged between 
four and seven to explore at home with their parents/carers and features a 
series of three animations that follow the adventures of Jessie, Tia and Mo 
as they begin to navigate the online world, watching videos, sharing pictures 
and playing games. The key message throughout Jessie and Friends is that if 
a child is ever worried by anything online, they should tell a grown-up they 
trust, who will help them.

There is also a storybook for each episode, to help you and your child keep 
the conversation going.

Read the storybooks together!
You can download each storybook below.

Jessie & Friends: Watching Videos - The Storybook

Jessie & Friends: Sharing Pictures - The Storybook

Jessie & Friends: Playing Games - The Storybook

Watching Videos – The Storybook

This storybook belongs to

Sharing Pictures – The Storybook

This storybook belongs to

Playing Games  – The Storybook

This storybook belongs to

REPORTING TO SOCIAL MEDIA SITES
Most social media websites provide an option for users to report and 
request removal of ‘content’ such as videos, pictures, comments or 
profiles that might be upsetting.  

It is important to remember that making a report doesn’t mean the 
content will definitely be removed.

Most websites, including social media sites, have a set of rules ,’Terms 
of Use’, which they expect people using their site to adhere to. Before 
requesting content removal,  you or your child should check to see if any 
of the rules have been broken , websites will only take content down if 
this is the case.

The Thinkyouknow website has a comprehensive guide for parents 
and carers to help support removing harmful content. The site includes  
guidance for different social media platforms which links to their rules, 
their safety centre and details how to report an issue.

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/jessie-and-friends-videos/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/globalassets/thinkuknow/documents/thinkuknow/parents/pdf/thinkuknow-jessie--friends_watching-videos_the-storybook.pdf
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/globalassets/thinkuknow/documents/thinkuknow/parents/pdf/thinkuknow-jessie--friends_sharing-pictures_the-storybook.pdf
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/globalassets/thinkuknow/documents/thinkuknow/parents/pdf/thinkuknow-jessie--friends_playing-games_the-storybook.pdf
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/globalassets/thinkuknow/documents/thinkuknow/parents/pdf/thinkuknow-jessie--friends_watching-videos_the-storybook.pdf
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/globalassets/thinkuknow/documents/thinkuknow/parents/pdf/thinkuknow-jessie--friends_sharing-pictures_the-storybook.pdf
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/globalassets/thinkuknow/documents/thinkuknow/parents/pdf/thinkuknow-jessie--friends_playing-games_the-storybook.pdf
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/Reporting-to-social-media-sites-/
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REPORT REMOVE
The report remove tool on the ChildLine website is for young people to 
get help removing a nude image or video of them shared removed from 
the Internet. There is a helpful video that explains how report remove  
can help. 

View video

WHAT’S THE PROBLEM?
Lucy Faithfull Foundation
‘A guide for parents of children and young people who have got into 
trouble online’

The guide has been created for parents and carers who find their child is 
engaged in worrying inappropriate or illegal behaviour online. The guide is 
designed to answer some of the immediate questions you may have after 
learning about something that is happening, or has happened, in your child’s 
online life. It offers guidance on how to talk with your child about it and help 
prevent it happening again.  

Parents can call The Lucy Faithful Foundation Helpline at any time on  
0808 1000 900 and speak with experienced operators. All calls are 
completely anonymous.

CONVERSATIONS WITH YOUR CHILD ABOUT 
ONLINE / TECHNOLOGY-ASSISTED HARM
This guidance by The Marie Collins Foundation and Zoë Metcalfe, the 
Police, Fire and Crime Commissioner for North Yorkshire and the City of York, 
offers useful conversation openers and responses when talking to children 
about online harms. The guidance suggests age-appropriate ways of 
answering difficult questions and offers guidance on what to do if something 
has already happened.

‘We are all vulnerable to grooming and the way to beat it is through open, 
honest and accepting communication, love and support. If you create positive 
communication patterns with your child, then you are in the best position to 
protect and prevent where possible, and support and recover in the event that 
harm occurs.’

The guidance is also available in Ukrainian

https://www.childline.org.uk/info-advice/bullying-abuse-safety/online-mobile-safety/remove-nude-image-shared-online/
https://www.childline.org.uk/info-advice/bullying-abuse-safety/online-mobile-safety/remove-nude-image-shared-online/
https://www.parentsprotect.co.uk/files/LFF%20ELEC%20Resource%20Pack%20for%20Parents_MAY21.pdf
Tel:08081000900
https://www.mariecollinsfoundation.org.uk/assets/members_area_downloads/Conversations-with-your-child-about-technology-assisted-harm.pdf
https://www.mariecollinsfoundation.org.uk/assets/news_entry_featured_image/Talking-to-your-child-about-online-harm-Ukrainian-version.pdf
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01438 544487 
hertsforlearning.co.uk

The information in the newsletter is given to help promote the safety of children and young 
people online.

Every care has been taken to ensure the information and any recommendations in the newsletter 
are accurate at the time of publishing. Schools must make their own judgements when sharing 
our recommendations with parents and carers and, where appropriate, always risk assess with 
their pupils and whole school community in mind.

This newsletter is brought to you by the HFL Education Wellbeing team as part of their online 
safety support for schools and settings in Hertfordshire. Contact the team at  
wellbeing@hfleducation.org or call 01438 544464.

HFL Education is a provider of products and services to schools and educational settings. We 
believe that every young person, through access to a great education, should be able to realise 
their potential, regardless of where they live or their circumstances.

http://www.hertsforlearning.co.uk
https://www.linkedin.com/company/herts-for-learning/?originalSubdomain=uk
https://www.hertsforlearning.co.uk/hfl-blog
https://www.instagram.com/hertsforlearning/
https://twitter.com/hertslearning/
https://www.facebook.com/Hertsforlearning/
https://www.hertsforlearning.co.uk/
http://www.hertsforlearning.co.uk
mailto:wellbeing%40hfleducation.org?subject=
Tel:01438544464


Balancing  
screen time  

How are children using screens?

As screens become a bigger part of young 
children’s lives at home and at school, it’s 
important to put balance and purpose behind 
screen time to help them develop key skills and 
benefit from their screen use. Find tips and 
advice to help them do just that.

Top tips to support  
children 5-7 (Key stage 1)

Source:​ Ofcom Children and Parents 
Media use and attitudes report 2018

Screens are good for creativity
Nearly 7 out of 10 parents believe that 
using devices gives children another way 
of being creative for example a child who 
enjoys dancing, sharing a new routine 
online with family and friends.

Screens can displace family  
and homework time
Even at this relatively young age, almost 
3 out of every 10 parents say screen time 
means they have to fight for their child’s 
attention and over a quarter (26%) say it  
has an impact on completing homework.

82%
are online almost 
9 hours a week

63%
play games online for  

nearly 7.5 hours a week

Source: Internet Matters Look both ways report

Nearly 
7 out of 10 

 of 5 - 7s who use YouTube 
watch cartoons and funny  

videos or pranks

What do parents say about screen time?

42%
own their  

own tablet

https://www.ofcom.org.uk/__data/assets/pdf_file/0024/134907/Children-and-Parents-Media-Use-and-Attitudes-2018.pdf
https://www.ofcom.org.uk/__data/assets/pdf_file/0024/134907/Children-and-Parents-Media-Use-and-Attitudes-2018.pdf
https://www.internetmatters.org/about-us/screen-time-report-2018


Screen time benefits
•	 Screen use provides a range of opportunities for creativity 

and learning – ​70% of parents strongly agree that using 
devices is essential for their child’s development 
Source: Internet Matters Look both ways report.

•	 Screens can be a great tool to allow children to maintain 
relationships with family and friends.

•	 Screens can help ease the financial burden when  
looking to entertain children.

Screen time challenges
•	 Young children might stumble across inappropriate content 

that may have a negative impact on their digital wellbeing.

•	 Passive screen time could have a physical effect on their 
development (i.e. eyes, brain), sleep cycle and behaviour.

•	 Younger children may not understand the concept of  
what the internet is and how it works so could find it hard  
to differentiate between what it real and what is fake.

​Set digital rules together
Agree digital boundaries together  
with your child to get them involved in the 
process and build up their understanding of 
why it’s beneficial for them to stick to them.

Choosing device free zones in the home, 
keeping phones out of the bedroom at 
night and using free tools to turn devices on 
and off at different times of the day are just 
some ways to help children strike a healthy 
balance between activities on and offline.

Also, ​it’s a good idea to encourage them  
to take a break every 30 minutes and 
use screens in short bursts. Experts 
recommend turning screens off an hour 

before bedtime to 
give children time 
to wind down.

Stay engaged in their screen use
Get engaged and stay engaged in their 
digital life as they grow. The more you get 
involved and understand the things your 
children do online, the easier it is to gain 
their respect and influence what they do in 
their digital world.

Ensure they have a healthy mix of screen 
activities that encourage creativity, learning & 
education, connecting with family & friends, 
as well as using devices for downtime.

Discuss online risks and  
strategies to tackle them
Take time to help them understand the 
risks and benefits of using the internet, 
whether it be discussing what steps to take 
if they see something that upsets them or 
guiding them towards apps and platforms 
that will help them explore their passions 
and enhance their skills.

1 2

3

​5 top tips to balance screen time

What are the benefits and challenges of screen use?

https://www.internetmatters.org/about-us/screen-time-report-2018


Set a good example with  
your own screen use
Children will tend to model their 
behaviour on you, so if you encourage 
them to take breaks when on screens 
or leave phones out of the bedroom at 
night, they will follow your lead. 

Use tech tools to manage  
their time & access to media
Whatever device your child uses, 
be sure to make use of free and 
premium tools available to manage 
their access to age-appropriate content 
and review the time they spend on 
specific online activities.

How to recognise when 
screen time is ‘too much’

Often a sign that a child is 
spending too much time on 
screens is when they may feel 
anxiety or stress if they are 
disconnected or separated  
from their phone.

Lack of sleep and exercise and 
no willingness to visit friends 
may be a sign they need to take 
a break from their device.
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   InternetMatters                internetmatters                @im_org

The truth about screen time
Not all screen time is created equal​ so it’s important to 
encourage children to have a healthy balance between 
passive screen time (i.e watching YouTube) and interactive 
screen time (i.e. creating content or playing games online).

There is no safe level of screen time​ but it doesn’t mean 
that all screen time is harmful. Lack of evidence has meant 
that experts have found it hard to recommend a cut-off for 
children screen time overall.

One size does not fit all​ when it comes to screen time  
– it’s more about getting it right for your families needs.

Visit internetmatters.org/screentime for more advice

https://www.internetmatters.org/issues/screen-time/


We are thankful to the following organisations who have contributed towards these activities: 
Hertford Town Council, Ware Town Council, Buntingford Town Council, Bishop’s Stortford Town Council, Network Homes,  

Sporting Inspirations CIC, Hertfordshire County Council’s Services for Young People & East Herts Council.

HERTFORD

FOR 11 TO 19 YEAR OLDS
february half term

Hartham Common, Hertford SG14 1QR
Friday 17th february, 1:30-3:30pm

No need to book

 FREE

If you have any questions, please contact  
community.safety@eastherts.gov.uk EastHertsDC eastherts easthertscouncil

The sessions are fully supervised and include a varied mix of sporting activities  
and team games, designed for all abilities.







PARENT

MAIL

YOU"VE GOT

HELLO, PARENTS & GUARDIANS! 
WE ARE BEEZEE BODIES, AND WE WORK WITH HERTFORDSHIRE

COUNTY COUNCIL TO PROVIDE FREE (AND FUN!) HEALTHY

LIFESTYLES SUPPORT FOR CHILDREN AND THEIR FAMILIES. 

WOULD YOU LIKE YOUR FAMILY TO BE HEALTHIER?

BOOK A FREE, 1:1 SUPPORT SESSION
WITH OUR FAMILY WELLBEING TEAM

beezeebodies.com 01707 248648BeeZee Families

ORIGAMI LOVE HEARTS

SHARE THE LOVE WITH

*to be eligible for this awesome free service, your family must live/go to school/be
registered with a GP in Hertfordshire and include one child aged 5 - 15 who is above their
ideal healthy weight OR have additional learning/educational needs, general concerns over
family’s health and wellbeing (including lack of physical activity, excessive screen time or
low self esteem), or fussy/restricted eating and is not underweight.

SCAN ME WITH YOUR

SMARTPHONE CAMERA OR

CLICK HERE TO SIGN UP!

We are experts in engaging children with healthy
eating and physical activity and can help you
turn healthy efforts into healthy habits for life!

Over an hour's chat, we will give you advice
about family nutrition & exercise, and work
together on a personalised behaviour change
plan for your family. 

We'll check in a month later to see how you're
getting on!

We're feeling crafty this Valentine's Day. These folded paper love
hearts are the perfect, easy craft to share with the ones you love.   

1. 2.

3.
4.

5.

6.

Thank you for being a friend!

Happy 

Valentine's

Day!

Grab yourself any
piece of paper and
cut it into a square

(equal length on all 4
sides)



Follow the

instructions by folding
your paper on the

dotted lines.





You can write a secret
message inside before
folding it all up, or on

the front. Decorate
your heart however
you'd like and share

the LOVE!



https://beezeebodies.com/for-families/?utm_source=parent-mail&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=february2023
tel:01707248648
https://beezeebodies.com/programs/beezee-lite-families/?utm_source=parent-mail&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=february2023

	Secondary newsletter 10.02.23
	hfl-online-safety-newsletter-for-parents-and-carers-spring-2023
	Internet-Matters-Guide-Balancing-Screen-Time-5-7-KeyStage1
	Lark in the Park - Hertford - Feb Half Term
	Supporting Links Talking Additional Needs (550) ONLINE SPR23
	Digital bakery flyer (1)
	HERTS FEB '23 PM

